
 
 
Membership Certificates 
Are you a registered member of St. Timothy's? If so, please get your personalized 
Membership Certificate in the Narthex. Certificates were prepared for those who 
were baptized at St. Timothy's or if a membership was transferred from another 
church. Please remember that individuals remain a member of their baptismal or 
registered church until a transfer is officially requested. Please contact Nikki 
Lanza O'Malley nikki.omalley@gmail.com if you would like to have a 
Membership Certificate prepared and you were baptized prior to February 12, 
1995 or your membership was transferred prior to March 13, 1995. Further, if you 
have always wanted to become a registered member of St. Timothy's, please 
complete the Membership Transfer Form--located near the Membership 
Certificates and we will request a transfer from your former church. This form can 
also be accessed through www.saint-timothys.org.   
 
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the following 

members of our church family and those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, Elizabeth, Mark, 
George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, Vi, Adel Sakr 

 
Short Term Prayer List 

Jessie, David, Maxine, Maggie, Dewaine, Katrina, Ruth, Kathy, Mike, Horace, 
Dave, Elda, Ken, Richard, Bill, Shirley, Bill R., Sheila,  

June, Marty, Henry Anthony, Jose E.,  
The Family of Erik G. Jones. The Nixon Family, Alice Zorn, Barbara, Virginia 

Baechler, Emily P., Mike B., Louise Bell,  
Bill R., David, Michael G., Marjorie Cummins, Richard Cummins, George Martin, 

Madelyn Baxter, Virginia Jacquez, Rosemarie Sanchez,  
Albert Jacquez, Bob Guest, Jennifer, Mike Finnell, Ralph Tildon, Susie 

McCallum, Joseph, Granville Baxter, Baby Colten, Tania P., Johnny, Maya M., 
The Gebhardt Family, Tristan, Vernette Miller, 

 Doug Robinson, Ching T., Joey Kelly, 
 Joni Ogden, Alma Mitchell, Michelle, Marianne Peterson,  

George Alexander, Anamarie, Rose, John Dupuy,  
Victor Bernot, Jamie, Elijah, Luke M., Barbara Harding, Jimmy, Marsha Brock, 

Cheryl Brock, Terry Mahan, Lori, Wallace Johnson,  
Bernice, Lori G., Bernadette, Wanda Scott, Geraldine Lyons 

Maria Lawalt, Liz R., Bob Kimmel, Noah, The Delore Family, Matt Hrozencik 
 

Please join us in Henry Hall following 
every service for fellowship and 

Refreshments.  
 

 
 

Altar Flower Dedication 
 

The Altar flowers are given this morning to the Glory of God 
by the Jackie Clattenburg in loving memory of Patrick Paquin.  
If you would like to remember or honor a loved one, please sign 
up on the sheet outside the offices or call the office at 703-437-
3790.  

 

 
 

Staff 
The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  
 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian (Summer hiatus) 

Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian (Summer hiatus)      
Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator☺ 
 

Vestry 
Jim Hendrick, Senior Warden        Kathy Lombard, Junior Warden 

Rick Wilson, Treasurer     Jillian Hajdasz, Registrar 
 

Hollis Colie    Dave Hixon  Tricia Mussante       Cheryl Brock         
Steve Page        Alain Bashore Patrick Hobson       Allison Dodd               
Duncan Hutcheon        Ted Mankin        Donna Cornwell, alternate      

 

Trustees 
    Tom McLenigan                  Keith Sinclair                 Dana “Deke” Smith 
 
 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Jackie Clattenburg, Brenda Donnelly, Bobbe Duquette, Carol & John Jensen 
Counters 

Pat McGibbon & Bill Sanger 
Ushers  

8:00 am Glenn Pfadenhauer & Bill Sanger 
  9:30 am Bill Bate & Dean Rohrbaugh 

11:00 am Hugn & Patty Masters 
Greeters  

8:00 am Jeanne Bennett 
9:30 am Sandy Wright 

11:00 am Jill Cox 
  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Ralph Tildon & Mike Maser 
9:30 am Susan Simmons, Genevieve Zetlan, Edna Whittick,  

Sean Brady, Jim Hendrick 
11:00 am Dave Parker, Alain Bashore, Michael Cook, Allan Stanley 

Acolytes 
9:30 am Nick Hamill, William Hamm, Beau Lawalt 
11:00 am Michael Gjormand, Matthew Gjormand,  

Jack Norcross, Christopher Rudolph 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 
 

 

 
Parish Office:   703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 
Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 

 

 
Announcements 

For  
June 6, 2010 

 

    

The Second Sunday after Pentecost 
 

8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite II 
11:00 am   Holy Baptism– Rite II 

 
 
 

Thank you for gathering with us as part of the community of faith this 
morning at St. Tim’s and sharing in our worship.  It is a joy to have you 
worship with us and we sincerely hope you find it a blessing as well.  This 
worship service continues a long tradition of corporate prayer in which we 
bring all our thanksgivings and concerns before God.  Together we join in 
the hymns and prayers.  We gather around the Lord’s Table to receive the 
bounty of God’s blessings.  That is the great privilege of our faith.   If you 
are a newcomer or visitor, please make yourself known to the clergy and 
members of the congregation.  If you are not familiar with the Episcopal 
services, please feel free to ask someone near you for assistance during the 
service.  So that we may respond in a helpful way, please fill out a 
Visitor’s card (in the pew racks) and place it in the offering plate or give it 
to an usher or member of the clergy. 

 

 
 
 

 

St. Timothy’s Mission 
 
As people of God we joyfully worship God, spread the 
Word of God’s love, treasure all people, and serve others 
everywhere in the name of Jesus Christ. 
 
Therefore, with God’s help, we open our doors to 
everyone, open our hearts in worship, open our eyes to the 
Spirit’s gifts, and open our arms to embrace God’s work. 



Events This Week 
 

SUNDAY – 6/6 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

7:30 AM  Youth Group - Car Wash - Parking Lot 
9:30 AM  Godly Play (PreK through 2nd grade) - B1 

10:55 AM  Godly Play/Sunday School(PreK through 12th grade) - Various 
11:00 AM  Holy Baptism - Sanctuary 
12:30 PM  Open Arms Ministry - B1  

2:15 PM Godly Play Teacher Meeting - B2  
5:00 PM  Lakota Mission Team - B1 

5:00 PM  Relay for Life Benefit Concert - Sanctuary/HH 
  

MONDAY – 6/7 
7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
 

TUESDAY – 6/8 
9:00 AM  EfM - B1 

5:00 PM  Ffx County Nurturing Parent Class - HH/Nursery/Kitchen/B2 
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 

  
WEDNESDAY – 6/9 
9:00 AM Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 
10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

12:15 PM Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 
5:00 PM Fatherhood Initiative of Fx. County Family Services HH/Kitchen 

 
THURSDAY – 6/10 

10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 
12:15 PM Came to Believe - AA - Upper Rm 
6:30 PM Hunter's Woods Group - A1 & A5 

7:00 PM Freedom from Debt - UR 
 

FRIDAY – 6/11 
10:30 PM Friday Folders - Kitchen 

  
SATURDAY – 6/12 

9:00 AM Vestry/Ministry Budget Meeting - HH 
9:00 AM VoCoSum Planning Meeting - B1 

  
 

SUNDAY – 6/13 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

9:30 AM  Godly Play (PreK through 2nd grade) - B1 
10:55 AM  Godly Play/Sunday School(PreK through 12th grade) – Various  

Last Day of Sunday School 
11:00 AM  Holy Baptism - Sanctuary 

12:30 PM  Christian Education Meeting - B1 
2:00 PM  Youth Group - Study Break-Snacks & a Movie - UR 

  
 
 
 
 
Wisnel Writes to Fr. Brad 
 I am very pleased to announce you that I finally got the date of the ordination. It 
will be on June 29th in Port-au-Prince. Please keep me in your prayer. Shalom! 

 
Bob Guest  
Bob Guest, long time member of St. Timothy's and husband of our Preschool director, 
Helen, died in his home on June 1st. We will have a service to celebrate his life on Monday 
at 1:00pm. 
 
 

Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However, 

for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, 
we have a well-equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at 
the end of the hall nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to 
the nursery is given a number; only the parents of the child can 
take the child from the nursery. If a parent is needed during 
worship, the child’s number will appear (in red LED’s) on the 
black panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the 
Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula 

as needed for your child. 
 
Holy Communion 
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 
baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 
arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 
baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive 
Holy Communion, accept the bread in your hand and place it in 
your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice when it is brought to 
you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, 
dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the 
bread with wine in your mouth. If you are allergic to wheat or are 
gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know to give 
you a rice wafer.  
 
Stephen Ministry 

St. Timothy's Stephen Ministry is here just for you, whenever you may need 
us! We are always there for you. Please contact Fr. Brad Rundlett or Rev. 
Leslie Chadwick at 703-437-3790, or one of our Stephen Leaders, Jim 
Hendrick (703-430-4914), Peter or Beth Hwoschinsky (703-450-8599), Jane 
Perry (703-478-0032), Ralph or Florita Tildon (703-464-9377). 

 
 
"The Pirates Who Don't Do Anything" Vacation Bible School July 12-16  
We have had a great response to VBS registration! Now... we need lots of hands (from 
anyone in the congregation) to make it all happen! If you can help with arts and crafts, 
games, decorations, being a guide, in the nursery, etc., please 
contact Liz Griffith, VBS Director at lizgriff@yahoo.com or 703-
318-6777. Currently we have filled our targeted number of VBS 
slots, but we plan to keep registration open through June 6th so 
that we can include more families. The only way we can do this is 
to have parent volunteers. If you register your child for VBS, please indicate in the 
volunteer section of the registration form when/how you can help during the week. 
Registration forms are available in Henry Hall or at http://www.saint-timothys.org/. Thank 
you! 
 
 

Celebrating God’s Gifts 
All that we do, with all we have, once we say we believe. 

 
Celebrating the gifts God has given us all a call to mind St. Timothy’s mission 
statement:  “As people of God, we joyfully worship God, spread the WORD of 
God’s love, treasure all people, and serve others everywhere in the name of Jesus 
Christ. Therefore, with God’s help, we open our doors to everyone, open our hearts 
in worship, open our eyes to the Spirit’s gifts, and open our arms to embrace God’s 
work.” ~ We are studying the core phrases of this mission statement to illustrate 
how God’s Gifts are being fulfilled.   
 
This week we are looking at the phrase, “We joyfully worship God” 
 
It is with great joy that we, as a congregation, offer our gifts of time, talent and 
treasure by supporting three worship services every Sunday, one every 
Wednesday, and every holy day.  We provide a place for worship in our pews and 
in God’s family, and we enjoy the gifts of instrumental and vocal music that will lift 
our spirit.  We prepare the worship space with flowers, candles, clean linens, and 
all the other items that enrich our worship services.  As Christians we give thanks 
and prayerfully celebrate God’s gifts every week during our worship here at St. 
Timothy’s. 
 
 
 
 

 
Conquer Cancer Concert  
The Relay for Life team “War on Cancer” will be having its second annual Conquer Cancer 
Concert to benefit those fighting the battle against cancer. This concert will feature a variety 

of local talent performing a variety of music, including classical, 
rock, and contemporary. It will take place at St. Timothy’s 
Episcopal Church on Van Buren Street in Herndon this afternoon, 
at 5:00 PM Snack food and drinks will be served. If you are 
interested in learning more, or wish to perform, please contact Jeff 
Sinclair at jksinclair3@gmail.com This is a not-for-profit event, 
and all proceeds will be donated to the American Cancer Society.  

   
What is an Episcopalian? 
Back by popular demand, this one hour short class covers and introduction to the Episcopal 
church. Whether you're new to the church, or just wonder why we do the things we do, join 
us on Sunday, June 27 from 5-6 pm in room B1 for a look at our history (King Henry the 
VIII always considered himself a Catholic!), our organization (Why do we have a Vestry 
anyway?), theology (How are we like a three-legged stool?) and practice (why we do what 
we do in church every Sunday). Bring your questions and stay for the pasta supper 
afterwards! Childcare will be provided during the class in the nursery upstairs. Please send 
questions or RSVP to gzetlan@gmail.com. 
 
Welcome Supper, June 27 
If you've joined St. Timothy's in the past year, or if you'd like to meet and welcome some 
new people to our church family, come to the past supper at 6 pm in Henry Hall. As an 
extension of our very popular newcomer's welcome receptions, Open Arms will provide 
pasta, bread, salad, and dessert - bring the family and socialize. RSVP to Gayle Rippe, 
gayle_657@hotmail.com and let us know how many people in your family will attend! 
 
Tutorial on Access to Ministry Financial Info 
As a result of requests made during Ministry Interviews and during the Vestry/Ministry 
Leader meeting in March, our Church Treasurer, Rick Wilson, has offered to provide a one-
hour tutorial on accessing ministry financial information and formulating your ministry 
budget, including reading and understanding the Treasurer's Report.  In addition, the Vestry 
will provide information on their goals and the budget process.  This special event will be 
held in Henry Hall on Saturday, June 12 at 9:00 AM. Please RSVP not later than 
Tuesday, June 8, to jankkoch@gmail.com. 
 
Vestry/Ministry Leader (VML) Meeting 
The next will be held on Saturday, October 16, 2010 at 9:00 AM in Henry Hall.  Please 
mark your calendars!  An agenda will be forwarded to all by September 16.  If you would 
like to have some time on the agenda for the October VML meeting, please provide topic 
and name of presenter to Janet Koch at jankkoch@gmail.com. 
 
Registration is open for "Wee Got The Beat!" music classes, conveniently taught in the 
nursery at St. Tim's. Tots (0-5 yrs) and their caregivers will explore music through singing, 
instrument play and movement. Please visit www.WeeGotTheBeat.com for more info. 
 
 

  
 
Happy Birthday to you!!! 
Sun. 6/6 Eugene Nkomba, Alyssa Rock 
Mon. 6/7 Shirley Fry, Elaine Nosaka, Mel Smith 
Tues. 6/8 Jennifer Ferrer, Gregory Griffith, Will Curtis, 
Maya McCarthy 
Wed. 6/9 Bob Henry  
Thur.6/10 Sharon Dexter, Loren Farrar, Benjin Dubishar, Elliott Wilkinson,   
Fri. 6/11 June Welch, Marie Lally, Carolyn Worsham, Linda Grantham, 
Sat. 6/12 Hugh Lamoureux,  
Sun. 6/13 Sally Stanley, Anne Komatz, Ashley Froemming 


